
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 3, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 3, 2019.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, Chris Macek 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Christy Bistrek, Travis Bistrek, Kevin Parsons, Liz Kidder, Tom Luck, John McLaughlin
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the Cooper hearing minutes of May 3.

Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Eric
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the Cooper hearing minutes of May 31.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Eric
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Noah, to approve the Simmonds hearing minutes of June 7. 


Voting in favor: Eric, Joe, Noah

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Chris, Michael
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of November 1. 


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Chris 
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the Kidder/Luck #2 hearing minutes of November 1.
Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Chris
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Chris, to approve the December 6 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the Town of Shelburne hearing minutes of December 6.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, Noah, Chris, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

The Board continued deliberations on the Kidder/Luck hearing of November 1.
It was noted that information had been received from Town Counsel Donna MacNicol which cited MGL Chapter 40A Section 6, and also the case Bjorklund v. Zoning Board of Appeals of Norwell. Information had also been received from Attorney Michael Pill, representing Liz Kidder and Thomas Luck. Mr. Pill cited MGL Chapter 40A Section 6, Bjorklund v. Zoning Board of Appeals of Norwell, and Bransford v. Zoning Board of Appeals of Edgartown, and several other cases. Also received was information from Attorney Kevin Parsons, representing Travis and Christy Bistrek. Mr. Parsons cited MGL Chapter 40A, Section 6, Bjorklund v. Zoning Board of Appeals of Norwell, Bransford, v. Zoning Board of Appeals of Edgartown, and the Town of Sudbury zoning bylaws. Board members had been able to study all of the above information prior to this meeting.
Mr. Pill’s memo referenced the Grunberg home on Gardner Avenue which had been granted permission by the ZBA in 2007 for a large addition, and stated that the Kidder/Luck addition would be “far more in keeping” with the architectural style of their neighborhood. Joe Palmeri explained that in the Grunberg case the addition was reducing a non-conformity and there had been no issues involving setbacks. He reminded everyone that the ZBA has no purview over architectural styles. Noah Grunberg was asked if having his property brought up would cause him any problems. Noah replied in the negative.
Another ZBA decision cited by Mr. Pill concerned the Brandin home on Severance Street. The ZBA, in 20ll, had granted permission to add a garage to an existing shed within the zoning setback. Mr. Palmeri said in that case the new construction was on the same footprint as a pre-existing structure and there had been no increase in size.
At the December meeting Eric had asked if the first part of the statement found in Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2, concerning substantial alteration would negate the second part of the statement concerning an alteration being substantially more detrimental. Attorneys MacNicol, Pill, and Parsons had all agreed it would not.
Joe said he had never seen a case, in his 15 years on the ZBA, where doubling the size of a structure claimed to be no more detrimental or non-conforming. He said 46% of the lot would then be impervious to runoff. State law requires that landowners take care of their own storm water runoff. Michel mentioned the Poirier/Dreher case where the ZBA required them to change their plans to adjust for runoff. Eric felt that while the new structure would cover one-third of the lot, the structure would all be within the setbacks and he did not see “substantial” impacts. Michael felt the human factor was being left out. The neighbors bought their homes with certain assumptions that now could be changed. He questioned the intent of Section 10.1.2. Joe said he equated “not more detrimental” with the addition of a porch or another garage bay, not doubling the size of a structure.
Noah questioned what was the “neighborhood?” Up and down the street are example of several similarly large structures. It was mentioned that the only reason the case had come before the ZBA was because of the non-conforming lot size. Otherwise the applicants could have just gone ahead with their project. 
Board members continued to discuss the terms “substantial” and “detrimental.” Joe said the role of the ZBA was to follow the wishes of the people. There was also discussion about the removal of one healthy tree that had been said to be an historical heritage tree and the removal of a second tree that belonged to the town. While there were concerns expressed about the neighbors’ loss of views, runoff, and noise from the woodshop, it was also expressed that the property is privately owned and that landowners have the right to make use of it. Shelburne has no regulations concerning the amount of a lot that can be covered by structures.
When questioned by Chris, Joe said that a majority vote was needed to approve a Finding, in this case three out of four members. Chris had no vote since he had missed part of the hearing. Town Counsel had said it was not a good idea to condition findings, but it could be done.

Attorney McLaughlin said his clients would be willing to have a new hearing to allow discussion and consideration of drainage. He also suggested that his clients could withdraw the variances without prejudice.

The Board continued to discuss runoff and whether to make that a condition. The feeling was that they didn’t have enough information to do that.

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, that Option 2, of the application submitted by Liz Kidder and Thomas Luck, will not be substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood.


Voting in favor: Noah, Eric


Opposed: Joe, Michael


Abstaining: Chris

As three votes were needed for approval, the application was denied.

The Board next discussed the recent decision for the Town of Shelburne, regarding the new police station site being changed from commercial to municipal use. An abutter had considered appealing the decision, but decided against it.
At 9:01 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Eric seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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